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1-22-08
Baycliff Civic League Meeting

Meeting was called to order by President Bill Westendorf at 7:08 p.m.
TREASURER’S REPORT-given by Bob Swink, Treasurer

GUEST SPEAKER:

Claire Polley introduced Claire Winiarek, Congresswoman Thelma Drake’s
assistant, who informed us of many ways Identity Theft can occur, and how to
prevent it from happening to you. Norfolk and Virginia Beach rank 5" place in
Virginia for identity theft. She advised that you always shred your documents
before placing in trash, as many thieves go through trash cans when on the street, as
they are public property at that time. She left behind brochures and literature with
websites and information regarding identity theft, and what you can do about it.

MINUTES: read by Paula McGowan, recording secretary

OLD BUSINESS:
Weaver Wrenn advised that the chain at boat ramp had been cut 3 times, and a
motion light was now in place to prevent trespassers.

Rosalee Haight, welcome committee, informed that two homes recently sold.

Bill Westendorf acknowledged Bob Swink, Jill Frasier and Melissa Hickey as
recipients at the VBCCO for volunteers of the year awards.

Rob Frasier informed us that $7500 has been budgeted and approved to order title
search for property by boat ramp, then possibly obtaining attorney. No monies will
be spent until it is certain an attorney will be needed.

Jim spoke about traffic calming; Phase 1 complete, Phase 2, signs w/speed limit,
complete, Phase 3 will be mandatory fine after enough signatures from neighbors
has been obtained. VOTED: 29 yes, 0 no’s to begin Phase 3.

NEW BUSINESS:

Construction company damaged boat ramp, taking long time to repair, should be
complete before boat season. Claire talked about upcoming meetings:

Sandler Center: family programs, next meeting

Mayor Meyra Obendorf coming to May meeting

Bill Westendorf let everyone know all positions have to have new officers voted on
soon, as 2 year positions have to be re-filled

Meeting was adjorned at 8:20 p.m.



